
Olivia has worked exceptionally hard and was determined to 
succeed in order to take a media course at university. 
Throughout our year, especially when we completed NEA and 
our Christmas music video, she was a key player to get the job 
done. Her support with Y11 induction evening was invaluable 
and her company and positivity was enjoyed not only by me, 
but the whole class. She is passionate about film and her 
music video, which she directed, produced and edited, 
revealed her true potential to become a modern artist. Olivia 
- it was a pleasure. 
Miss Henderson


